
Sanbornton Planning Board

Meeting Minutes
October 21, 2010

1. Role Call
The meeting opened at 7:02 pm with the following members in attendance: Don Bormes, Chairman; Carmine Cioffi, Vice Chair; Evelyn Auger, Member; Will Ellis, Alternate; Nick Orgettas, Alternate and Bob Ward, Town Planner. 


Absent were:  Andrew Livernois, Selectmen’s Representative and Dick Gardner, Member
2. Seating of Alternates for absent Members
Nick Orgettas was seated for Dick Gardner.
3. Action on Minutes
a.   Regular Meeting of September 16, 2010
Carmine Cioffi made a motion to approve the minutes of September 16, 2010, seconded by Evelyn Auger. All in favor, motion carried.
b.   Workshop Meeting of October 7, 2010
Carmine Cioffi made a motion to approve the minutes of October 7, 2010, seconded by Evelyn Auger. All in favor, motion carried.

4. Old Business
None.
5. New Business
a. Pre-Application Conceptual Discussion meeting with Robert Manley (Applicant) concerning
      proposed home-based winery & tasting room located at 56 Taylor Road on a 3.95 acre parcel 
      located in the General Agricultural Zone and identified as Tax Map 9 Lot 63. 
Robert Manley stated that this will be a family business which will be run from the basement of the dwelling. The basement has already been inspected by the State and meets all requirements for a business of this sort. Mr. Manley presented a site plan of the property. Chair Bormes asked if there are any ordinances which pertain to this. Bob Ward stated that it would need a permit from the Planning Board for a Level 2 Home Based Business if it fits the criteria. If the criteria is not met for the level 2 Home Based Business then it would need a variance from the Zoning Board of Adjustment for a commercial use. A Level 2 Home based Business would need to meet the requirements which include that it be not more than 50% of the dwelling, a limit of not more than 10 customers a day and is also limited to resident employees plus no more than 3 non-resident employees. Bob Ward stated that he needs to do more research to see if it meets those requirements. He further stated that this type of business is compatible with the Master Plan Survey results.

Evelyn Auger stated that current regulations should be reviewed in the future to see if they provide a barrier to this type of business as it is a favorable type of business to have in town. Bob Ward stated that the limit of 10 customers per day is very hard to administer and that the Zoning Ordinance should be revised to allow greater flexibility. He further stated that a sticking point on this would be parking on the site plan. Mr. Manley asked if there is any way around having the entire property surveyed and also stated that another cost concern was that a site plan drawn up by a surveyor or an engineer as it is quite costly. Evelyn Auger stated that this is not determining lot or boundary lines so maybe a surveyor would not have to do the site plan. Bob Ward stated that he will check with the Belknap County Registry of Deeds to see if mylars of site plans need to be signed by a licensed surveyor.
6. Other Business
 None.       
7.   Planners Update

Bob Ward stated that the Historic District Commission Chair will not be available for the date presented by the Planning Board for a meeting to review their newly revised historic guidelines and standards. December will not be good as it will fall into the Draft Master Plan presentation and public hearing. It is possible that the Planning Board could still be working on the Master Plan in January so that leaves a tentative date for the February Workshop meeting. Evelyn Auger stated that if a regular meeting has a light agenda then the meeting with the HDC could possibly be held during one of those. Chair Bormes requested advance copies of the new guidelines for the Planning Board so they can be prepared prior to the meeting. Bob Ward stated he will get these copies for the Planning Board. 

Bob Ward stated that the deadline for registration for the NHOEP Conference is coming up and asked that if any members are interested in attending to let him know so that he may process their registration.


Bob Ward stated that there is a training conference which will be put on by the UNH Co-op Extension on mapping. The cost of this conference is $40 and he requests permission to attend. The conference attendees will receive a free copy of the mapping program. This program would be helpful to produce aeriall photos of properties for subdivisions etc. Carmine Cioffi made a motion to allow Bob Ward to attend the conference, seconded by Evelyn Auger. All in favor, motion carried.

   Bob Ward stated that a revised proposed FY 2012 budget is ready for approval to be brought to the BOS. The BOS have requested a level funded budget which includes a 2% COLA increase for all employees. This requires a 2% cut in the remainder of the budget. Bob Ward presented the Planning Board with a draft for a proposed FY 2012 Planning Board Budget which complies with the BOS request. Individual line items were discussed. Carmine Cioffi made a motion to approve the proposed FY 2010 budget as presented, seconded by Evelyn Auger. All in favor, motion carried.
8. Meeting Adjourned
Carmine Cioffi made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Evelyn Auger. All in favor, motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Carole Chase

Recording Secretary

